Dear Campus Community:

On December 5<sup>th</sup>, 2017, the Presidential Search Committee met to review all of the submitted applications.

I'm happy to report that we were very impressed and satisfied with the quality and diversity of the entire applicant pool. I want to thank the members of the committee for diligently researching the candidates' credentials and thoroughly preparing for the review meeting.

We chose to invite eleven candidates for face to face interviews in early January in Philadelphia. After those meetings conclude, the committee will decide which candidates to invite for campus interviews. Campus interviews will take place between late January and February and further details will be announced in 'Ville Daily as well as on the Presidential Search Web Page <a href="http://www.millersville.edu/presidential-search/index.php">http://www.millersville.edu/presidential-search/index.php</a>.

This process is truly a team effort, and you can be proud and reassured that the campus community is well-represented with diligent, serious, forward-looking individuals who have the best long-term interests of this university in the forefront of their minds. As always, you are invited to give feedback as we continue our work.

Thank you, and I wish you Merry Christmas, the happiest of holidays, and a bright New Year.

Sincerely,

Ann Womble Chair, Presidential Search Committee